The Honorable Bob Ferguson
June 28, 2010

Page 2

June 28, 2010
The Honorable Bob Ferguson
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Ferguson:
I am transmitting this proposed Ordinance to authorize entry into an Interlocal Cooperation Agreement for the Puget Sound Next-Generation Voice/Data Switch Project for Council’s review and approval.
The agreement will allow the commencement of a project to improve radio communications in the central Puget Sound region.  This project will provide highly critical interoperability of the 800 MHz radio communication between the King County Emergency Radio System and regional partners by installing and networking together new switches in King County, Tacoma, and Snohomish County.  Specifically, this project will replace what is known as the core “switch” of the radio system infrastructure, which is the controlling brain of all functionality of the network.  The installation will allow seamless radio transmissions between these areas to improve efficiency and increase public safety. 
In the mid 1990’s the King County Regional Communications Board (RCB) started to operate an 800 MHz Regional Emergency Radio System to support critical first responders and other voice communication needs.  Since then, Snohomish County and the City of Tacoma have installed similar technologies that operate as separate stand-alone systems.  During the intervening years, the urban Seattle-Tacoma-Everett area has undergone tremendous growth, resulting in evolving technical needs in the area of radio communications.  This project will provide a mid-life upgrade that will not only enhance functionality of the networks, but also revitalize vendor support for this critical piece of infrastructure (vendor support for the old switches will expire soon).
Regional partners in this project include the partners in the King County Regional Communications Board, which consists of King County, City of Seattle, the East Side Public Safety Agency, and Valley Communications Center, as well as Snohomish County Emergency Radio System (SERS), the City of Tacoma, and the Port of Seattle.
The attached Interlocal Cooperation Agreement was the result of collaborative discussions among the partners, supported by advice from the King County Prosecuting Attorney’s Office.  It will set the basis for project governance and ongoing Interoperability Governance of these soon to be newly connected networks.  Once the project is complete, the three switches will become property of the King County RCB, SERS, and the City of Tacoma.  Under the agreement, a dispatch console will be installed in, and ownership assumed by, the Port of Seattle.
On behalf of the King County Regional Communications Board, the City of Seattle developed a project proposal with an already received project funding from the Public Safety Interoperable Communications (PSIC) Grant program and then created a consortium of agencies to collaborate on this important public safety communications project.  
I would appreciate your support in this crucial project that will allow central Puget Sound to take a significant step toward improved interoperability and enhance the safety of the general public and public safety responders. 

If you have any questions regarding this subject, please contact Roger Kirouac, Interim County Chief Information Officer, Office of Information Resource Management, at 206-263-8588.

Sincerely, 

Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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